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MINUTES OF SPROATLEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD ON TUESDAY 3rd SEPTEMBER 2019 

 

PRESENT 
Madam Chairman: A. Dalton             

Councillors: H Buck, D Chamberlain, M Cockbill, G Fairbairn, D Gunnis, J Jackson, J Urry & T Wright  

Apologies: M Cochran 
      5 members of the public in attendance 

 

The minutes of the previous meeting where confirmed and signed by Madam Chairman. 

 

(2335)  Crime Figures & Anti-Social Behaviour        

4th July - 

Cycle stolen from garage via side window – Park Road 

Two cycles stolen from wooden shed via window – Cockpit Row 

Attempt to gain entry to two vehicles parked on drive – Mill Road 

Theft of house keys from motor vehicle – Mill Road 

12th August - 

Theft of CD wallet from insecure motor vehicle – Ash Close 

 

(2458)  Rathlin Energy Liaison Committee 

 Update received from Rathlin 

Rathlin Energy (UK) Limited (“Rathlin”) and project partners now believe that the West Newton project represents 

a significant oil and gas discovery rather than a pure gas discovery as originally thought. 

Evaluation of the West Newton A-2 open hole data has identified an estimated gross hydrocarbon column of 

approximately 65 metres in the Kirkham Abbey Formation. 

Initial petrophysical evaluation identifies a gross oil column of approximately 45 metres underlying a gross gas 

column of approximately 20 metres within the Kirkham Abbey interval. 

With the indication of a potentially significant oil column, the Extended Well Test (“EWT”) has been temporarily 

suspended in order to review and revise the well test design to deliver the necessary test information to validate 

this potentially important onshore resource. 

Following the integration and evaluation of the core, petrophysical, seismic and test data, the Operator and partners 

intend to commission a revised CPR to re-assess volumetrics and revise NPV10 values based on the information 

acquired from the West Newton A-2 well. 

 

 (2511)  Bus Service 

ERYC have advised that HART now run a shared car service from Hornsea to Bilton.  Travel must be booked in 

advance taken on a first come first served basis. Bookings can be made by calling HART on 01964 536684 or 

emailing booking220@medibus.org.uk before 3pm on the day before travel. 

Clerk to put details on website and notice board. 

 

(2517)  Sproatley Playing Field 

 No update. 

 

 (2525)  Telegraph Poles 

Clerk to chase KCom to see if there are any other solutions. 

 

(2527)  Land – Main/Gallands Road 

No update. 

 

(2535)  Trees – Village Hall 

Cllrs Gunnis, Jackson & Urry to arrange date to remove dead branches. 

 

 

 

 

Signed ………………………………….. Date    …………………………………... 
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(2542) St Swithins Church 

Cllr Cockbill advised funds now stand at approximately £14,500. 

The Art Exhibition in July was successful and raised £776, and both public house events were also successful. 

There are only a few tickets left for the cheese and wine event being held. 

Val Wood is unable to attend in November but advised she will be able to do a book signing in the Spring. 

 

(2549) Community Speedwatch 

Cllr Chamberlain has been asking for volunteers for this Government backed scheme.  He is awaiting a speed 

survey from ERYC and once this is received will co-ordinate with the volunteers to arrange the training and further 

details. 

           

(2554) Notice Board 

Ongoing. 

 

(2557) Highways & Parking 

Cllr Wright voiced concerns regarding the parking on the Main Road near the Blue Bell which is restricting the 

view and becoming dangerous when pulling out of Burton Constable Road. 

Clerk to contact ERYC  

 

Correspondence 

All other correspondence has been dealt with in the minutes. 

 

Accounts for payment  

Mrs E Mitchell   Clerks Wages & Expenses July & August 2019  £ 666.68 

NPower   Electricity The Green     £   29.16 

Cllr Jackson proposed, Cllr Wright seconded – all in favour. 

 

Council Box 

 Letter from Mrs Hindley thanking the Parish Council for repairing the bench on Chestnut Grove. 

 

The meeting closed at 8.00pm 

 

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 1st October 2019 at Sproatley Memorial Institute at 7.00pm. 

Members of the public are welcome to attend any meeting but are not entitled to participate. 

  

 

 

 

Signed ………………………………….. Date    …………………………………... 


